
First Friday of the Month:  6th March 2020 
 

ANOINTING & HEALING MASS @ St Bernard’s:  Stations of the Cross:  10am; followed by 
Adoration—Reconciliation—then, Healing Mass:  11.30am  

[please bring a plate to share at our community luncheon which follows] 
 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 

NIGHT VIGIL @ St Patrick’s:  7.30pm Stations of the Cross followed by Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament, Silent Prayer, Praise & Worship, Rosary, Divine Mercy Chaplet, Benediction, finishing at 10pm. 

KU-RING-GAI CHASE CATHOLIC PARISH 
‘Seek God, Find God, Embrace God in Jesus’ 

Diocese of Broken Bay ~ 1st March 2020 ~ First Sunday of Lent - Year A 
Be merciful, O Lord, for we have sinned. 

Gen 2:7-9, 3:1-7; 1 Rom 5:12-19; Mt 4: 1-11 
Our Mission Statement:  ‘Help others to recognise, through their experiences, that Jesus who died and is risen is the truth that lights up their lives’ 
Our Vision Statement:  ‘That the parishioners of Ku-ring-gai Chase Catholic Parish grow as missionary disciples and live as community in Christ 

inviting all people into our Parish, welcoming them to our Parish life and embracing the rich diversity of our community’ 

PASTORAL CENTRE 
1-19 Woodcourt Road,  Berowra Heights  2082 

P.O. Box 335, Berowra Heights  2082 

Phone:  (02)  9456 2450   

Email:   parishkccp@bbcatholic.org.au 

Website:  www.bbcatholic.org.au/kccp 

Centre Hours:  9am – 3.30pm. 
 

Parish Priest  Fr Shaju John, OSH 

Assistant Priest  Fr Joy Thomas, OSH 
 

Parish Secretary  Margaret Cooper 

Bookkeeper  Karen Price 
 

Youth Ministry Co-ord. Michelle Chahine  

School/Parish Liturgy L. Patricia Smith 

Sacramental Team:  kccpsacraments@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKEND MASSES 
Saturday 5pm          St Bernard's 

  6pm  St Patrick's 

Sunday    8am         St Patrick's 

                  9am         St Bernard's 

                10am         St Patrick's 

                  6pm         St Patrick’s 

 

WEEKDAY MASSES  
St Bernard's   8am   Mon, Tues and Thurs. 

  9am   Wednesday and Friday  

St Patrick’s    8am   Wednesday and Friday 

  9am   Mon, Tues, Thurs and Sat. 

First Friday   —     St Bernard’s          

 10.30am Adoration  

 11.00am Reconciliation 

 11.30am Healing Mass 

First Friday   —     St Patrick’s 

 Night Vigil 7.30pm 
 

RECONCILIATION   
Every Saturday   9.30 am at St Patrick’s 

Every Friday       After 9am Mass at St Bernard’s,  

  (except First Friday—see above) 

Dear Parishioners,  Recently, Fr Joy and myself have noticed that the Chapel at Saint Patrick’s is being used by 
more and more people during Holy Mass.  From young couples and adults on their own, to young families with 
little children, we need to make you aware that you are using the Chapel during Mass for reasons other than its 
original intention.  The Chapel at Saint Patrick’s is where the Tabernacle is situated; in other words where ‘Christ 

is present in the Holy Eucharist’; it should therefore be a place of reverence at all times and reserved for quiet 
prayer and reflection before and after Mass only.   
 

We therefore ask that adults with little ones (who understandably get a bit wiggly and sometimes a little noisy), 
please stay with us in the main body of the church.  If they run around don’t worry, we understand.  However, 
there is always the option of the special room on the school side of the church if needed.  All other parishioners, 

please join the rest of the congregation in the main body of the church during Mass.         Thank you for your understanding.  Fr Shaju. 

Hearing the story of Adam and Eve in today’s first reading reminds me of the little boy who opened the large family 
Bible with fascination, and looked at the old pages as he turned them.  Suddenly, something fell out of the Bible, and 

he picked it up and looked at it closely.  It was an old leaf from a tree that had been pressed in between the pages.   
‘Mummy, look what I found’, the little boy called out. ‘What have you got there, dear?’ his mother asked.  

With astonishment in the young boy's voice, he answered: ‘I think it's Adam's suit!’ 
The Genesis story about the origins of sin in the world rewards very careful reading.  The serpent promises Eve two things:  that her 
eyes will be opened to know good from evil and that this will make her like God.  Such a temptation was irresistible and nothing has 
changed.  Knowledge is a gift given us by God.  I am always grateful for being a Catholic because, along with other long-standing 
Christian denominations, we highly value scholarship, rational thought and inquiry.  As anxious as the Church has sometimes been 
about scientific investigations, our best traditions are to see God revealed in human thoughts and scientific achievements that ennoble 
our human family.  It is the application of knowledge, or the way it is abused, that can be harmful.  
On the domestic front, many families have a ‘know-it-all’, the relative who has an extraordinary ability to retain facts and figures and 
who seems to gain a sense of self-worth by correcting us mid-sentence when we get a number, place or fact wrong.  He or she can be 
very irritating.  On the world stage we have seen how scientific knowledge can try and seduce us into believing that all scientific 
achievements are good no matter how unknown the consequences of these choices might be for future generations.  Every new piece of 
knowledge brings with it wonderful potentialities and serious responsibilities.  As this story demonstrates, the temptation to know as 
much as God has never been more real than it is right now.  

One day a group of scientists got together and decided that man had come a long way and no longer needed God.  
The scientists walk up to God and say, ‘God we've decided that we no longer need you.  We're to the point that we can clone people and 

do many miraculous things, so why don't you just go on and get lost.’ 
God listened patiently and after the scientists were finished, said, ‘Very well!  How about this?  Let’s have a woman-and-man-making 

contest.’  To which they agreed.  However God added, ‘How about we do this just like I did back in the old days with Adam?’  
The scientists said, ‘Sure, no problem’, and bent down and grabbed some dirt.  
God just looked at them and said, ‘No, no, no.  You go and get your own dirt!’ 

Today’s Gospel is about knowledge too.  Satan knows who Jesus is.  His temptations are an attempt to get Jesus to betray his humanity 
and not endure the limitations of his daily life.  Jesus knows that the only way to be true to his divinity is allow us to see it shine in and 
through his human life.  The rejection of the temptation to compromise his frail human frame gives us the hope that we, too, can glimpse 
the power of God’s greatness in every moment we reject the desire to be directors of our own destiny and to see good triumph over evil 
in the choices we make.  It’s a relief to know we don’t have to be God!   May this Lent see us do what we are created for: to use all our 
knowledge to praise, reverence and serve the Loving One who willed us into being.    © Richard Leonard SJ 

mailto:kccpsacraments@gmail.com


Children’s Liturgy TODAY at KCCP  
We welcome all our little ones to Children’s Liturgy today, Sunday 1st March at 9am & 10am Mass. 

All children aged from 4 years old are invited. 
(Children aged under 4 years are also welcome when accompanied by an adult). 

 

We want to encourage more young families to join us, so please spread the word while 
our leaders spread the Word of God in a way our little ones can easily understand. 

 

Term 1 Dates:  Sundays at either church:  SBB: 9am; SPA: 10am   
March 1 & 15;  April  5. 

9am Mass @ St Bernard’s 
 

Jackie Favaloro-Tod is co-ordinator for SBB 
and takes the 1st Sunday class 

Marta Chylewska-Fulton 
takes the 3rd Sunday class 

 

For more details contact Jackie on 0414 579 477  
or the parish office. 

10am Mass @ St Patrick’s  
Please sign your child in at the school/parish hall from 

9.50am prior to the 10am Mass commencing. 
Liz Trist, Acting co-ordinator for SPA 
For more details please contact Liz via:  

lizzee27@hotmail.com 
 

(Please see opposite page for appeal to find replacement 
coordinator/s for this vital ministry at Asquith) 

Lent 1st Week 

Monday 2/03 

Weekday, Mass of the day 

Preface of Lent I-IV 

Lev 19:1-2,11-18; Mt 25:31-46 

Tuesday-3/03 

Weekday, Mass of the day 

Preface of Lent I-IV 

Is 55:10-11 ; Mt 6:7-15 

Wednesday-4/03 

Weekday, Mass of the day 

Preface of Lent I-IV 

Jonah3:1-10 ; Lk 11:29-32 

Thursday-5/03 

Weekday, Mass of the day 

Preface of Lent I-IV 

Esther 14:1,3-5, 12-14; Mt 7:7-12 

Friday-6/03 

Weekday, Mass of the day 

Preface of Lent I-IV 

Ezek 18:21-28 ; Mt 5:20-26 

Saturday-7/03 

Weekday, Mass of the day 

Preface of Lent I-IV 

Deut 26:16-19; Mt 5:43-48 

THIS WEEK’S READINGS 
and PRAYERS 

 

RECENTLY DECEASED:  Peter Hanson, 

Peter O’Connell, Jillian Arthur,  

Win Colman (100 yrs young), Jan Seage, 

Jimmy Fitzgerald, Anzelma Muzolf 
 

ANNIVERSARIES:  Rose Hayden,  

Neville Nicholson, Clem Salmon, Francis, 

Hilda & Terence Conlon, Dr Michael Way,  

Dr Frances Maung, Karen Fitzgerald,  

Bill Colman, Rita McEncroe, Wladek 

Pieprzyic, John Louie Mondido,  

Mary & Frank Jack, Norma Waite,  

Kevin Harant, Regina Coelho,  

Bronistawa Pieprzyk, Catalino Ubalse, 

Elena Ubalde, Eduardo Ubalde 
 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK:   

Marie Mickelson, Doug Hawkins,  

Felicity Fone, Graeme Kachel, Antonio, 

Anna Nicholson, Pat Bowden,  

Peter Brooks, Brian Treacy, Erick Enriquez, 

Charles Abela, Elaine Estrellado,  

Maureen Sharpe, Eve Davis (baby),  

Penny Rigor, Rodney Porter, Jwona Nowak, 

Irena Fellmann, Elaine Longmuir,  

Paula McGaulley, Michael Quinn,  

June Eileen, Patricia Smith (Carlton), 

Ramona Estrellado, Cathy Gleeson, 

Rosalinda de Ramos, Jaz Pitts,  

Georgia Meyers, Angela Smith,  

Matthew Franklin, Jeanette Bakker,  

Ewa Rakozy, Jean Cook, Greg Cooper, 

Betty Borg, Morrie Ramsden, Brian Neary, 

Edwina Subramany, Aiko Concepcion,  

John Buckley, Ellen Asistente,  

Sam Calacoci, Barbara Jones,  

Arlene Joson, Alfredo De Ramos,  

Kath Lock, Cadia Maestri,  

Marcelina De Ramos, Matthew Conlon, 

Patrick Dorahy, John Macy,  

Narelle Cartwright, Tom Dawson,  

Mary Fernandes, Patricia Sanders, 

Monique Leyden, Frederick Novak, 

Barbara & Maciej Maciejewski,  

Alfredo De Ramos Sr. 
 

OTHER   Family blessing from Vincent & 

Melissa 

Ku-ring-gai Chase Parish 
Remembers & Prays for... 

The Pope’s Prayer Intention for March 2020:   
Catholics in China  

We pray that the Church in China may persevere in its faithfulness to the Gospel  
and grow in unity. 

Each year Project Compassion brings together thousands of Australians in schools, 
parishes and the community to stand in solidarity with the world’s most vulnerable 

communities, to help end poverty, promote justice and uphold dignity.   
Boxes are at the back of our churches and you are encouraged to take one home and with 

the spirit of “Almsgiving” to sacrifice the cost of something, such as a coffee a day or a pizza each week 
for those who may not even have clean drinking water. 

PRAYER:  God of all peoples and nations, as you accompany us on our Lenten journey, may our fasting strengthen our 
commitment to live in solidarity, our almsgiving be an act of justice, and our prayers anchor us in love and compassion.  Awaken 

our hearts and minds that we may be one human family as we all go further together.  We ask this in Jesus’ name,  Amen 

Bishop Anthony Randazzo letter 
to the Diocese on Lenten Penance.  
A limited number of copies are 
available today or you may contact the 
office to request an electronic version 
on parishkccp@bbcatholic.org.au 

Lenten Reflection Programme 2020  
Continues Thursday March 5 – Thursday April 2 inclusive 

A classic characterization of Jesus is that He is priest, prophet, and king.   
As priest, he sanctifies, that is to say, he re-establishes the lost link between divinity 

and humanity; as prophet, he speaks and embodies the divine truth;  
and as king, He leads us on the right path, giving guidance to the human project. 

You might say that, as priest, He is the life; as prophet, He is the truth; and as king He is the way. 
During the six weeks of Lent this year our parish will conduct a presentation of six 25-minute videos by the renown 

teacher and theologian Bishop Robert Barron.  These presentations will be followed by a 30-minute group 
discussion session on aspects of our baptismal incorporation into Christ, as presented by Bishop Barron.   

Please join us for all or sessions or just when you can make a session.  
Held Thursday evenings up to and including Thursday April 2 in St Patrick’s Hall from:  7.30pm to 8.30pm.   

Tea, coffee, biscuits provided.  Hope to see you there.  Michael Halliday, PPC Chair. 

Stations of the Cross 
Berowra: 
8.30am Friday mornings 
followed by Holy Mass, except the 
1st Friday of the month  
(6 March and 3 April) when 

Stations will be at 10am followed by 
Adoration then Anointing and Healing Mass.  

Reconciliation Times during Lent:   
At our regular times of:  
Every Saturday  9.30 am at Asquith and  
Every Friday after 9am Mass at Berowra (except First Friday) 

Additional opportunities for Reconciliation: *  2nd Rite:  Monday 30th March 7.30-8.30pm at Asquith. 
*  Wednesday, Thursday, Friday after morning Mass on request. 

Friday’s @ 
Asquith 

7.30-8.30pm  
(Reconciliation follows  Stations of the Cross) 

06 March 7.30pm Stations of the Cross and Night Vigil 

13 March 7.30pm Stations of the Cross  

20 March 7.30pm Stations of the Cross  

27 March 7.30pm Select Choir – Reflection evening 

03 April 7.30pm Taize Evening and Night Vigil 

LENT 
in 

KCCP 
2020 

A Memorial Mass for the Repose 
of the Soul of Jillian Arthur will 
be celebrated at St Patrick’s on 

Wednesday 11 March 2020, 7pm. 
 

Jillian has been a much valued part 
of the parish for many years.  She 
was a friend to all and much loved 

by many of our parishioners.  Many would know her fondly as the 
lady at 6pm Vigil Mass, who sat in the front row and responded 
faster to the prayers than anyone else in the church!  Jillian will 
be especially missed by our Eucharist Ministers of Holy 
Communion who have taken Our Lord to her for many years in 
her home at Mt Colah, and more recently in Regis Aged Care.   
All are welcome to attend this Mass of celebration for the life of  

Jillian Arthur ~ Requiescat In Pace 

 
 

Jillian Arthur 
 

      Born to Life:   
       28 Nov. 1941 
 

 Born to Eternal Life: 
  14 Feb. 2020 

Pope Francis’ Lenten Message 
2020:  “We implore you on behalf 
of Christ, be reconciled to God” (2 
Cor 5:20)  Pope Francis wants us to 
contemplate the paschal mystery, to 
allow ourselves to be continually 
saved through our relationship with 
our crucified and risen Lord. Read 
more: 
http://www.vatican.va/content/
francesco/en/messages/lent/
documents/papa-
francesco_20191007_messaggio-
quaresima2020.html  

https://dbb.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=42c3c2ca46&e=86ca9b7376
https://dbb.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=42c3c2ca46&e=86ca9b7376
https://dbb.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=42c3c2ca46&e=86ca9b7376
https://dbb.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=42c3c2ca46&e=86ca9b7376
https://dbb.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=42c3c2ca46&e=86ca9b7376


PUBLIC HEALTH NOTICE:  UPDATED  Given the continuing 

level of public concern about the coronavirus, but in light of the fact that the virus is currently 
contained in Australia, the following UPDATED guidelines are to be followed in the DBB until 
further notice:  
1. The Chalice is not to be shared at any Masses but is to be reserved to the Celebrant/s only. 
2. All Ministers of Communion are to be diligent in the use of hand sanitizer prior to the 

distribution of Communion.  
3. Bishop Anthony instructs that these principles are to be maintained in the Diocese of 

Broken Bay until the end March 2020. The situation will be constantly monitored and these 
instructions reviewed by Bishop Anthony should changing circumstance necessitate. 

SAVE THE DATE!  The Select Choir, a small group of singers from the Children's 
Choir, will be presenting a Lenten Reflection evening on Friday 27th March at 
7.30pm in St Patrick's church.  Follow the way of the Cross, with beautiful inspiring 
music and stirring reflections.  This is a very special experience, not to be missed. 

Children's Choir @ St Patrick's sings at 10am Mass on 2nd and 4th Sundays every month, and 
practises every Friday during school terms from 4 to 5pm in St Patrick's church.  The Choir is open 
to any young person from Year 3 to the end of high school. New singers must complete a 
Registration form for Child Protection and Safeguarding purposes.  These can be obtained from the 
Parish Office or at practices.  Please return promptly to the office or to Patricia Smith. 
Cherubs Choir, our liturgical choir for children in Kinder, Year 1 and Year 2, is currently in their 
intensive training period, while we welcome new members and settle down into a routine - lots of 
new songs, and learning each other's names so that we can be a real community who work together 
and care for each other.  The Cherubs practise before school at 8.15 to 8.45am on Tuesday mornings 
in St Patrick's church.  Our first Mass will be on 22nd March at 10am.  
Senior Parish Choir will be singing at the monthly Mass of Anointing at 11.30am at St Bernard's 
church this Friday, 6th March.  We would be delighted to welcome new singers to this group:  no 
special qualifications needed, just a willingness to use the voice God gave you!   
Enquiries on any of above please call Patricia Smith 9482 7935. 

Baptism for Older Children:  If you know someone who missed out on receiving this 
important Sacrament, our parish is about to commence a programme leading up to reception 
into God’s family & church.  For more information please contact Ellen on 9477 7180. 

World Day of Prayer 2020:  THIS Friday 6 March - This year’s theme is ‘Rise!  Take your 
Mat and Walk’ and has been prepared by the faithful Christians in Zimbabwe.  Celebrated 
annually on the first Friday in March, this global ecumenical movement is led by Christian 
women who come together in prayer and action, for justice and peace.  The movement aims to 
bring together people of all races, cultures and traditions in a common day of prayer.  

Berowra’s churches take it in turns to host a local service, and this year it is the turn of Berowra Uniting 
Church.  Please come along to show support for this local ecumenical initiative and join in praying for 
Zimbabwe!  Date: Fri 6 March  Time: 7pm  Place: Berowra Uniting Church, Alan Rd, Berowra Hts. 

3 Positions Vacant  
in parishes of our Diocese 

There are three positions available 
in parishes at the moment. 
1) St Agatha’s, Pennant    
 Hills – Faith Formation 
 Team Leader (Full Time) 

2) Frenchs Forest – Parish 
 Secretary (Full Time) 
3) The Lakes Parish – 
 Administrative Assistant 
 and Sacramental 
 Programmes Coordinator 
 (Part Time) 

For more information see: 
www.bbcatholic.org.au/people/
positions-vacant 

Join us for Youth Group  

TONIGHT—SUNDAY 
March 1, 2020 
Mass @ 6pm 

Youth Group @  
7pm- 8:30pm 

St Patrick's Church  
Asquith, Parish Hall 

Plenary Council - Second Phase -Discernment 
Would you like to be involved in contributing to the discernment phase of the Plenary Council 

process, as we move from listening and dialogue into listening and discernment.  
The Communal Discernment phase is a process of prayer, contemplation, sharing with one another 

and seeking God’s direction.  It can be used as a Lenten group, or extend beyond Easter, if you 
choose.  A process has been released for use by small groups - about 8 people over 6 sessions. 

If you would like to be involved, please contact Sue Newnham - 0400300598 or  
Simone Noel – simone.noel7@gmail.com or the Parish Pastoral Centre on 9454 2450. 

 Preparing for our First Reconciliation.  On Tuesday 24 March and Thursday 26 
 March eligible children of KCCP will receive the loving peace and mercy given through the 
 healing Sacrament of Reconciliation.  As they continue to prepare over the next few weeks, 
        you are asked to keep them, their families and their workshop facilitators in your prayers.  

Time to say Farewell to The Schneider’s,  
Teresa, Henning and Jessie. 

 

Some people come into our lives and quickly go.   
Others stay awhile,  

make footprints on our hearts  
and we are never, ever the same.  

 

If you don’t know Teresa and Henning by name you will certainly know them by sight as they have 
been very active and involved parishioners of our parish over many decades. 
Hailing from the Asquith end of the parish, Jessie has already moved to the Central Coast and will 
soon be joined up there by her parents. 
The Schneider's, are a very loving, loyal and giving couple who have cleaned, read, been active in 
SVdP, Vice-Chair of the PPC, provided administration support in the office, arranged flowers, been 
catechists, counted money, taught English to our international priests and the list goes on and on. 
Teresa and Henning, our parish wants you to know that you will always be remembered fondly and 
with high regard and respect for your contributions to parish life which has helped to make KCCP 
the parish it is today.  May God bless you in your move to a new parish and may your home be filled 
with love, laughter, happiness and faith always. 

Still required 
SACRAMENTAL 

COORDINATORS  
wanted for the Asquith end of our 

parish URGENTLY 
A second person is still required to 

coordinate this vital ministry at Asquith.  
Full support given during transition period. 
You will work alongside Peta Tonkin, our  
Berowra end coordinator who will also 

be a great backstop for you.   
For more information contact our 

Sacramental Coordinators via 
kccpsacraments@gmail.com  

Still required 
CHILDREN’S LITURGY 

COORDINATORS 
wanted for the Asquith end of our 

parish URGENTLY 
We have had no response to our appeal 

for a new facilitator for this ministry.   
You will be required to roster parents in 
teams of two on the 1st and 3rd Sunday 

of each month during school terms.   
All who partake in this ministry  

need to have a Working With Children 
Check Clearance, which is not at all hard 

to get.  The parish office can assist you 
through the process, and there is no fee 
involved.  Caretaker incumbent, Liz Trist 
is looking for someone to take over this 
role.  Please call the parish office to be 

put in touch with Liz. 

@ KCCP, Safeguarding is another 
way of saying, * we are looking out 
for you, * we care about you, * we 
will go the distance to protect you.  

http://www.bbcatholic.org.au/people/positions-vacant
http://www.bbcatholic.org.au/people/positions-vacant
mailto:simone.noel7@gmail.com


Working in a child-related ministry in the Catholic Diocese of Broken Bay:  Paid and volunteer workers who have direct face to face contact with children (under 18 years) are 
required by law to obtain a Working with Children Check number.  Please note though, exemptions may apply in some cases.  The Parish is the employer of the paid or volunteer 

worker and therefore is required by law to verify the Working with Children Check number.  All paid or volunteer workers engaged in a child-related role must have a clear 
Working with Children Check to work in a child-related ministry.  This disclosure references the legislation, Child Protection (Working with Children) Act 2012. 

ROSTERS & READINGS FOR WEEKEND  7/8 March– 2nd Sunday of Lent - Year A 
IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO ATTEND FOR YOUR ROSTERED DATE PLEASE ARRANGE A SUBSTITUTE;  Gen 12:1-4; 2 Tim 1:8-10; Mt 17: 1-9 

 

St Bernard’s Church St Patrick’s Church (Sacristy Phone 9476 6904) 

5.00pm 9.00am 6.00pm  8.00am 10.00am  6.00pm 

Fr Joy Fr Shaju Fr Shaju Fr  Joy Fr Joy Fr Shaju 

Acolyte/Snr Server  
 

Server 
 
 
 
 
 
Reader 
 

Matthew Waite 
 

Robyn Orr (sub req) 
Suzie Thompson 
Tahlia Thompson 
 
 
 
Mark Dunkley 
Donna Machado 

Alex Jarominek 
 

Alena Hartmann 
Verity Hartmann 
Zinta Hartmann 
 
 
 
Peter Collins 
Denise Harant 

Sandra Sparkes 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Helen ChuiL 
Paul Worthington 

Sue Lum 
 

Leith Suyyah 
 
 
 
 
 
Mary Stokes 
Sue Lum 

Malcolm Cross 
 

John Larson 
Aidan Dominguez 
Nathan Mathew 
Daniel Mathew 
 
 
School SRE arrange 
School SRE arrange 

Keith Fone 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Sue Newnham 
Chris Newnham 

Children’s Liturgy 1st Sunday 1st March:  Jackie Tod 1st Sunday 1st March: Julia Mooney, Liz Trist. 

Communion to Sick  Michael O’Neill Penny Loughland, Janette O’Brien 

Sacristy Care/Church 

Cleaning/Flowers 

Marcia Woods, Anne Bourke, Gwen Wood, Helen 

Johnson, Cecilia Waite (f), Gwen Wood (s) 
Scott Smith, Maria Hon (f) Winston Rodrigues, Paul Mathew, Antony Davis 

Maintenance Teams A & B March; Paul McLoughlin, Ronnie Tan   HELPERS NEEDED 

Counters Cecilia Waite, Pat Folkes, Anne Marie Doran Mary & Peter McAleer, Imm & Thomas Lui, Annie Wong 

P. (02) 9456 9999 
M. 0415 651 740 

E. francescaparrino@mcgrath.com.au 

McGrath 

Francesca Parrino 
 

 
Your  

Berowra 
/ Berowra 
Heights 

Specialist 
 

King Tide Café/Restaurant 

Owned and operated by  

our very own  

KCCP Parishioners 

John & Moauli Griffiths 

Open 7 days  

from 8am to 4pm 

Come by Car  

by Boat or by Train 
 

Delicious food, fabulous service  

& exceptional views await YOU! 
 

Hawkesbury River Marina 

9 Dangar Rd Brooklyn 

NSW 

(02) 9985 7102 

The businesses below and above support our parish by advertising here.  Please give them your support in turn. 

Now in Hornsby 

Solutions for Mobility, Independence and Dignity 
Registered NDIS, My Aged Care, DVA and Insurance Provider 

 

• Easy Under Cover Parking at the Rear on Ground Floor 

• Easy access to the showroom from the Car Park 

• Enter Parking from Jersey Street NORTH, north bound 

• Corner of Jersey Street North and Bridge Road 
 

9987 4500 
73 Jersey St North,  Hornsby NSW 2077  

 
 

 
 

www.comfortdiscovered.com 

What’s happening out and about… 
See noticeboard for more details 

LITURGICAL SERVICES & PASTORAL CARE 
Rosary After weekday Masses both Churches 

Visit to Housebound Fr Shaju John & Fr Joy Thomas  9456 2450 

Emergency sick calls 0468 341 841 (Out of office hours only) 

Nursing Home Visits By request, call the parish office to arrange. 

Clergy Days Off Fr Shaju John — Monday 

 Fr Joy Thomas — Tuesday 

Home Visits For Masses, House Blessings & Pastoral  

 Requests Please call the Office 9456 2450 
 

HOSPITAL ADMISSION: 

If you are admitted to hospital, please write down your religion as  

Catholic to receive Catholic Services.   

Be sure to notify the Pastoral Centre if hospitalised  
and you would like our own priests to attend.  

Week 14 ~ 24/02/2020 ~ Winning #:  764~ 

Winner: Kate Thompson ~ Amount:  $25.00 

Alex Jarominek 
Your local chiropractor 
 

Book an appointment at:  
-  The Madison Medical Practice, 
   Berowra (9456 4889) 
-  Healthy Innovations, Thornleigh 
   (9481 8140) 
 
- Back pain 
- Neck pain 
- Ergonomics 
- Posture 
- Muscle pain 
- Joint pain 
- Headaches 
- Rehab 
- Exercise 

What’s coming up in KCCP… 
Keep reading this bulletin for  
details of upcoming events  

in our parish community 

Lenten Reflection Programme 2020 each Thursday evening from February 27 to 
Thursday April 2  from 7.30-8.30pm in St Patrick’s Hall, Asquith. 

 

Plenary Council Discernment Phase—would you like to be involved? 
Please contact the office on 9456 2450 or Sue Newnham on 0400 300 598 

Relics of St Therese of 
Lisieux tour:  For the 
first time in 18 years, the 

relics of St Thérèse of Lisieux, one of the 
most popular saints of modern times, will 
visit Australia in 2020 on a four-month 

pilgrimage with her parents, Saints Louis 
and Zelie Martin.  The relics will visit 
the following parishes in the Dio-

cese of Broken Bay:  5 March St Ives 
Parish;   6 March The Lakes Parish;    

7 March Hornsby Cathedral;    
8 March Gosford Parish;  

9 March The Entrance Parish 
Find out more about this significant event by 

visiting https://www.catholicmission.org.au/get-
involved/st-th%C3%A9r%C3%A8se-of-lisieux-

and-parents-to-visit-australia-in-2020  

https://dbb.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=9be5aa5682&e=86ca9b7376
https://dbb.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=9be5aa5682&e=86ca9b7376
https://dbb.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=9be5aa5682&e=86ca9b7376

